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*  Please be advised that the following schedules may change due to weather or 

other unforeseen circumstances. 

 

2019 Water Main Replacement Program  

The construction of new water main and water services has begun and will continue through June 2019.  

The streets impacted by our work are as follows:   

 

 The intersection of Park Avenue and Eastern Avenue 

 The intersection of Holmes Avenue, Harris Avenue, and Eastern Avenue 

 Walker Avenue from Park Avenue south to 55th Street. 

 Prospect Avenue from Park Avenue south to 55th Street. 

 Harris Avenue from Walker Avenue east to Prospect Avenue. 

 

Week of 5/6: 

 They got rained out a lot during the week of April 29th – May 3rd and they made little progress on 

the water service work along S. Prospect. 

 No work on Monday, May 6th. 

 On Tuesday through Friday (May 7 - 10) they will continue to install new water services along S. 

Prospect between Sheridan and 55th St. 

 REMINDER: Tuesday’s garbage pickup will start at 6 AM in the construction area.  Please get 

your cans out prior to then. 

 

Due to the planned construction this year on Walker Avenue and Prospect Avenue, a detour route has been 

developed from Park Avenue to 55th Street.  This detour route is to be used by vehicle traffic during this 

entire construction season from Park Avenue, south to Eastern Avenue, then south on Holmes Avenue to 

55th Street.  The same detour route was identified for northbound traffic into downtown and the Metra 

Station.  We encourage all residents to use Holmes and Eastern to stay out of the active construction areas.  

Local road closures will be in place during construction along the streets we are working on each work day 

from 7:00 AM to 5:00 PM.   

 

A separate and different contract, the 2019 Road Improvement Program, will construct the new streets, 

driveway aprons and parkway restoration along these same streets and others, but the Road Program is not 

to begin until mid-June. 

 

Your cooperation during construction is greatly appreciated.  Typical construction work hours will 

be 7:00 AM to 5:00 PM on Monday through Friday.  Saturday work may be approved on a case by 

case basis by the Village depending on weather and progress.  We will notify the bus company and 

the trash company of our active construction zones and we will coordinate with them to get your 

trash picked up on Tuesdays.  We need dry weather conditions for our schedule to be met.  Rainy 

days will likely push the schedule back. 

 

Residents interested in updates via email should email pnickell@clarendonhills.us and state they would like 

to be added to the contact list.  Please note the 2019 Road Improvement Program and Water Main 

Replacement Program web page has been setup at www.clarendonhills.us/SSA2019. 
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If you have any questions please contact our on-site engineer Bill Sprague at 224-315-0201 or you can call 

Public Works at 630-286-4750 between the hours of 7:00 AM to 2:30 PM.  After hours, please call 911 in 

the event of any emergencies. 

 

Thank you for your cooperation and understanding. 

 

 

Brendan McLaughlin, 

Public Works Director 

 
 


